









Parent Newsletter

Spring Term 8 – Wednesday 2nd March 2022

This week in school, we are celebrating books. Each class is currently transforming their classroom doors to illustrate a book or books. We will put photographs onto the website when they are finished. The library is being well used and the children are excited about using the new system and new spaces.

Lots of lovely spring flowers are popping up in the flowerbeds which is cheering us all up and reminding us that warmer weather is on its way. Year 3 have been on a school trip too this week – somethings are starting to return to normal. Whole school assemblies are also starting next week and we are glad to start the process of welcoming back volunteers.

Mrs Ayliffe and Mrs Stepney

Parent Teacher Consultations	Parent teacher consultation meetings are taking place during the week commencing 14th March (except for RK who have some the week before).		
	Consultations will again take place via video using our normal online booking system – instructions were sent out on Parentmail last week. There are also details of consultation times on our website: http://mayfieldcambridge.org/?tribe_events=parent-teacher-meetings If you have any questions please contact the office.		
Decorate a cake	Design and make a cake based on your favourite book. Bring it to school with you on Thursday 3rd March (World Book Day) for a cake sale at the end of the day. All proceeds will go towards buying new books for the library.		
Open grounds	It is lovely to be able to welcome families back onto the school grounds at the end of the day, however here are few reminders: • Dogs should not be brought onto the grounds • No smoking on site • Children should not be left unsupervised and are the responsibility of their adult once collected from the classroom. • Take your litter home or use the bins provided • No cycling or riding scooters across the playground.		
Dinner Money	Please can parents ensure that outstanding balances are settled are settled as soon as possible. Please ensure you keep you balance up to date, if you are not sure what is owed please contact Mrs Khan in the Office. Dinner money must be paid online using our ParentPay system. If you do not have an account please ask at the school office or email skhan@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk		
Parent/Carer Support Line	The Early Intervention Family Worker Team offer an opportunity to speak to a friendly professional from about any child or young person aged 4 to 12 in Cambridge City and surrounding areas. You can ask a question, request support about your child's behaviours, get help with new routines and boundaries, or maybe just talk about how you are		

	managing parenting in the current situation. They will give you advice, support, and help with signposting or just listen to your parenting experiences. You can telephone or email for support any time, please leave a message with your contact details. Phone 01354 750420 Email earlyintervention@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
Year 6 cake sale results	Many thanks to all those who took part in making last Friday's Year 6 bake sale a huge success. Thanks to Year 6 and your generosity we managed to raise a whopping £225! We will update you soon on how the money will be spent in the Year 6 classrooms.

Dates for the Diary		
Thursday 3rd March	Book themed cake sale	
Friday 4th March	Mayfield Book Swap	
Thursday 24th March	Bags2School Collection	

Thank you to all those who have registered, please keep sharing the scheme.



https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/59538